
Public Participation 
 
Meeting: Council 
Date:  12 July 2023 
 
From:  Councillor Gaw 
 
To:  Councillor Gillbe 
 
Question: 
 
“Can the Executive Member give an update on the progress of the Draft Local Plan, relative 
to its previously agreed timetable for consultation and implementation?” 

Answer: 

Following the decisions of the Executive 21 March 2023, officers have been working on the 
Modifications to the Local Plan in line with the Local Plan Inspectors letter received 19th 
January.  I have agreed with the Executive Director Place Planning and Regeneration that 
the draft modifications should be forwarded to the Planning Inspectorate, for agreement prior 
to public consultation.  The Inspectors have been provided with the modified plan and will be 
reviewing the Council’s modifications and will come back to the Council in due course, 
confirming whether the Council should consult, or whether further modifications are 
required.  It is anticipated that due to the Inspectors workloads and holidays that they will 
come back to the council over the summer period.  It is likely that consultation on the 
modifications will take place following the summer holiday period.  This is broadly in 
accordance with the timeframe set out in the report to the Executive in March, albeit the 
Council is now in the hands of the Inspectorate as to when consultation can commence. 
 


